ENGINEERING DIVISION



Andrew Beyer, P.E. 920.262.4050 Maureen McBroom, ENV SP 920.206-4264

920.262.4034 Christopher Newberry 920-390-

Ritchie M. Piltz, CSI

Administrative Assistant Wanda Fredrick 920.262.4060

MEMO

TO: Mayor McFarland and Finance Committee Members

FROM: Andrew Beyer, P.E.

DATE: March 21, 2024

RE: March 25, 2024 Finance Committee Meeting

Review and take possible action: Wisconsin Department of Transportation Surface Transportation Program-Local Grant Application – Boomer Street and South Road

BACKGROUND:

Engineering Division staff seek approval to apply for funding under the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) Surface Transportation Program (STP) -Local Grant program to resurface and improve drainage along Boomer Street and South Road.

Boomer Street and South Road between S. Twelfth Street and the southern City limits is a truck route in need of resurfacing and roadside swale improvements. Projects that are funded under the STP-Local grant require design to be completed by August 1, 2025, with construction starting in 2026. Total costs for this project are estimated at \$1,198,983.86. Engineering Division staff propose to apply for the maximum grant award of \$500,000, reducing the City share for this project to 698,983.86.